

# WINSTON-DILLARD SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS

# DISTRICT OFFICE BOARD ROOM

# 620 NW ELWOOD DR, WINSTON OR 97496

**September 10, 2025 at 7:00 PM – Minutes** 

#### **REGULAR SESSION**

**PRESENT:** Susan Chase Jasmine Geyer Lorna Quimby Bob Shigley

Curt Stookey Kevin Wilson Kim Shigley

1. Call To Order: 7:00 pm

2. **Pledge of Allegiance:** Led by Bob Shigley.

3. **Roll Call** - Establishment of a Quorum: All board members present. (Susan Chase, Jasmine Geyer, Lorna Quimby, Bob Shigley, Curt Stookey)

# 4. DHS Student Report

Sinah Pederson, DHS Senior & ASB President reported that fall sports are in full swing. Girls' soccer will have their first home game on Thursday the 11<sup>th</sup> and football plays at home on Friday the 12<sup>th</sup>. She did mention that students were adjusting to the new cell phone ban and reported there hadn't been too many issues.

#### 5. SUPERINTENDENT REPORT

5.A. **Enrollment** – Mr. Wilson reported that our student enrollment was up quite a bit compared to this time last year. The increase is mostly at the secondary level.

**Attachments:** (1)

- (9) Sept 2025
- 5.B. **Economic Forecast** There is concern with the state's first quarter economic forecast. Oregon does have \$3.4 billion in reserves but there are still 21 months left in the current budget cycle and a lot can happen and he recommended the district to start planning.

**Attachments:** (1)

- Economic Forecast
- 6. **Directors Report**: None at this time.

#### 7. ITEMS OF DISCUSSION

# 7.A. OSBA Recommended Policy Updates - 1st Reading

The board reviewed the OSBA recommended August policy updates. The recommended policy updates included the new cell phone policy. Mr. Wilson met with the admin team to work out specific details in regards to implementation and discipline. The team felt that a slow approach was best and that decision appears to be a positive one. Board member Susan Chase asked for clarification regarding the timeline on cell phone exemption and denial period timeline on JEFCB-AR — Request for Personal Electronic Devices Exception. After discussion, the general consensus among the board was to match the timelines.

#### 7.B. Annual Title 1 Parent Notification

Per policy IGBC, the district shall meet with parents annually to provide information regarding the Title 1 programs and policy requirements. Brockway Elementary and

McGovern Elementary will share this information with the parents during their "Open House" night upcoming in the next couple of weeks.

# Attachments: (1)

• IGBC D1 Title IA Parent & Family Involvement

# 7.C. Integrated Grant Annual Report

The board reviewed the annual report for the 2022-2023 and 2023-2024 school years.

Mr. Welker, Dir. of Instructional Services explained the report focuses on Early Literacy and High School Success and measures the progression toward those goals.

# Attachments: (1)

• 2024-25 IP Annual Report WDSD

# 7.D. OSBA Roadshow October 21, 2025 at Douglas ESD

OSBA Legislative roadshow is back. Douglas ESD will be hosting on October 21st. Dinner is at 6:00 pm and meeting starts at 6:30 pm.

# 7.E. 2025 OSBA Annual Convention November 6-8, 2025 Portland Or

OSBA will be hosting the annual convention on November 6th-8th at the Portland Marriott Downtown Waterfront Hotel. The theme is "Building Bridges to Student Success".

## 7.F. 2025-26 Student Handbooks

The board reviewed the updated student handbooks for the 2025-26 school year.

## **Attachments: (4)**

- BES Student Handbook 25-26(Revised)
- LES Student Handbook 25-26
- MES Student Handbook 25-26(Revised)
- WMS 2526 Student Handbook

## 7.G. Field Trip requests

#### Attachments: (1)

• FT Requests for Sept 2025

#### 8. ADOPTION OF CONSENT AGENDA

8.A. Financial Statement

#### Attachments: (2)

- Financial Statements GF 08.31.25
- Financial Statements Other Funds 08.31.25

## 8.B. Minutes

8.B.1. August 13, 2025 Regular Session

## Attachments: (1)

• August 13, 2025 Reg Session Minutes

#### 8.C. Personnel

8.C.1. Accept resignation from Kathy Burnham, WMS Sped Teacher effective September 5, 2025.

8.D. Recommended Student Inter-District Transfers for the 2025-26 School Year

#### 8.E. Donation

8.E.1. Thank you from WDSD to First American Title for school supplies, approximate value at \$300.00.

#### Attachments: (1)

• First American Title Donation

## 8.F. Adoption of Consent Agenda Motion

Jasmine Geyer made the motion for the Winston-Dillard School District Board of Directors approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Curt Stookey seconded the motion and all approved.

(Susan Chase, Jasmine Geyer, Lorna Quimby, Bob Shigley, Curt Stookey)

#### 9. ACTION ITEMS

# 9.A. Winston Area Community Partnership (WACP): Afterschool Youth Program Teen Center

Curt Stookey made the motion for the Winston-Dillard School District Board of Directors approve the partnership with WACP for the Afterschool Youth Program managed by Winston Teen Center for an annual cost of \$22,000.00. Lorna Quimby seconded the motion and all approved.

(Susan Chase, Jasmine Geyer, Lorna Quimby, Bob Shigley, Curt Stookey)

Attachments: (1)

• WACP After School Services 25 26

#### 10. **COMMUNICATIONS:** None at this time.

#### 11. FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER

Mr. Craig Anderson, DHS Principal shared that the annual homecoming dance will be on October 4<sup>th</sup> in the gym. He also reported that the cell phone policy plan has been going well. Some of the FFA students attended a leadership retreat. September 12<sup>th</sup> is the first home football game and he encouraged everyone to attend.

Mr. Rob Holveck, WMS Principal reported middle school is fun. The school and staff just recently had to use their Raptor and Alertus training on a low-risk real event. This event identified areas that needed improvement. Fall sports in full swing and this year they have three volleyball teams. Mr. Holveck said they have a great student leadership crew which put on an outstanding welcome back assembly. The school will have their first dance of the year on September 18<sup>th</sup>.

Mrs. Emily Ledbetter, LES Principal reported they have been spending the first weeks of school making connections with the students and setting the expectations and routines. Students got to enjoy "Skate" day on Friday the 5<sup>th</sup> school day and they had a lot of fun. She also reported this week the K-2 and 3-5 PLC teams met to go over data and place the students appropriately. The data showed that in 4 of the classes, 50% of the students measured at or above benchmark already. Mrs, Ledbetter also shared that Dena Nuremburg from Stand for Children had visited the school and provided tips on better leadership and improve early literacy.

Mrs. Janna Norton, MES Principal said they have been busy making technical adjustments these first couple of weeks of school. The staff has also been making those necessary connections to students and implementing expectations. To support staff, they've had quite a few mentors from the ESD coming in and working with the new teachers as well as Norma Frost, MES building mentor and veteran teacher. The district early literacy coach Kristal Plikat has also spent quite a bit of time working with the ELA teachers and helped plan lessons. A math consultant will be working with the math department latter this month. Open house will be on October 2<sup>nd</sup>. This year the 5<sup>th</sup> grade students will be participating in electives courses 2 times a week for 30 minutes. The choices are Band, Choir, Advanced PE, Sign Language, Ukulele and School Newspaper. Mrs. Norton shared that the staff and students participated in spirit week and for their Friday school day they had a "Rules Rodeo" to help make the day fun.

Mrs. Lisa Dickover, BES Principal shared that school started a little more smoothly than last year, which was good. They've also been doing their benchmark assessing, looking at the data and planning the groups. She reported she is pleased with all the new staff that has been hired. They spent their Friday school day with popcorn and a movie. This year the teaching staff are pushing into the classroom, focusing more with groups in the classroom instead of pulling kids out. The hopes are that there will be more cohesion within that instruction and intervention. Open house is scheduled on October 18<sup>th</sup>. With that, there will also be an opportunity for parents to join the BES Booster Club. Mrs. Dickover also gave a shoutout to Kyle Micken for all his hard work with food service.

Mr. Kevin Wilson, Superintendent reported the new garbage system is working well and the projected cost is already shown to be under what was expected.

12. ADJOURNMENT: 8:47 pm

#### 13. UPCOMING

13.A. Regular Session at WDSD District Office Board Room on October 8, 2025 at 7:00 pm.